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Watching and waiting, looking above

Rev. Dr. Thomas Martin

To say that the last three months have been difficult might be an understatement. I don’t want to sound
despondent or depressing, but I have spoken with many people in our congregation who have been just getting
by emotionally, spiritually, or personally. There are others who haven’t stopped a beat yet. I share this with you
to remind you of the complexities we all face. I share this to remind you that while we may all be going through
this together, not everyone experiences it the same way. Be patient with each other. Be kind. Be like Jesus.

The hymn, “Blessed Assurance” offers us the words, “Watching and waiting, looking above, filled with his
goodness, lost in his love.” We have been doing a lot of watching and waiting. We have been doing a lot of
planning and prepping. While we have resumed in-person worship, we are also keeping an eye on Fayette
County and the surrounding areas to make the best choices going forward. We want to do the right thing but
we also want to share the love of God with others. We are doing our best to get it right and make decisions for
the congregation. We will not always get it right, but we watch and wait and look above.

Tonight, the leadership team of the church (the chairs of committees) will be meeting to discuss some potential
best options moving forward. We will keep you updated as we do our best to serve God and follow the Spirit’s
lead based upon what we think is best for our church and our community. Our goal is to stay connected as best
we can as we all chart new territory together. Please keep our church in your prayers. Please keep those who
work in the healthcare industry in your prayers. Please keep God’s children in your prayers. We can and will
get through this together. It may not always feel comfortable but with God'’s help, we will be reminded of the
Blessed Assurance as we tell our story and sing our song.

Exploring Spiritual Gifts

Our sermon focus through July is on
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What can you do?

e Sign up now for July 19 American Red Cross Blood Drive (go to redcrossblood.org) hosted right here at
FFUMC! You can give safely with the drive’s guidelines and procedures. An extra bonus: The Red Cross
has announced that it is testing donor blood for COVID-19 antibodies. Need help registering? Contact our
own FFUMC Blood Drive Team at ffumcblooddrive@gmail.com.

Drop off donations for Fayette Samaritans and the Summer Lunch Program at the church office. Both
groups need our help in order to help others.
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